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Supt. Wilhelm (L), presented Sgt. W. McAlister 
with a plaque before McAlister's return to OPP 
Headquarters, Toronto.

COLLEGE COMINGS AND GOINGS On June 28, 
1990, C/Supt. G.E. Godfrey presented Insp. Jean- 
Guy Foy (retired) a certificate on behalf of former 
Governor General Jeanne Sauvé and the Canadian 
Red Cross, recognizing his donation of more than 
100 pints of blood. Congratulations for such tireless 
devotion!

One of Supt. Wilhelm's last gestures was to present 
a CPC plaque to OPP Sgt. Bill McAlister, long-time 
lecturer in the Advanced Vehicle Theft Investigative 
Techniques Course. McAlister's expertise, especially 
in the identification of stolen motorcycle (notably 
Harley-Davidson) parts, has brought him Canadian 
and international recognition.

Training Academy Law Enforcement Olympics 
team. (L-R) First row: Cpls J.M.D. Nadeau, J.R.G. 
Moreau, B.D. Ross and W.S. Plimmer. Back row: 
Cpl. J.C.R. Tardif, Sgt. T E L Matatall, Cpls T.T. 
Tycholis, P R. Wilson and S/M J.T.Y. Mercier.

Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) Superintendent Paul 
Wilhelm was presented a Certificate of Appreciation 
by the director of the College on behalf of members 
and staff. Wilhelm completed a two-year second­
ment at the College in June, 1990. His human touch, 
professionalism, generosity and sense of humour 
will be missed at the College.

Canadian Police College
Rockcliffe, Ontario

Nine members from the Academy travelled to the 
games to participate in nine events. Sergeant Major 
Yvon Mercier won gold and silver medals in trap- 
shooting, after having earlier captured the Canadian 
Championship. Cpl. Randy Wilson won gold in the 
handgun event and on a team which included 
Cpl. Brian Ross, helped win the silver medal in the 
team event. Cpl. Wayne Plimmer stroked his way 
to five gold medals in the pool. Cpl. Terry Tycholis 
won the bronze medal in the TCA event, and 
co-worker, Cpl. Roger Tardif "snatched" the gold 
medal for weightlifting. Sgt. Terry Matatall (golf), 
Cpl. Gilles Moreau (half-Marathon) and Cpl. Denis 
Nadeau (half-Marathon and cross-country events), 
made a good showing. The team members repre­
sented the Force and themselves well and the 
Academy will again field a team at the 1992 games 
in Raleigh, North Carolina.

submitted by Cpl. W.S. Plimmer
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